## TOWN OF VEAZIE PLANNING BOARD

## **MEETING MINUTES**

## 6 APRIL 2015

Call to order: 7:12 pm in Council Chambers @ 1084 Main St., Veazie, Maine.

Present: John Larson (CEO) Don MacKay (Chairman), Andrew Brown, Tony Cappuccio (recorder of minutes) also in attendance Mgr Leonard, and transitioning Chairman, Chris Cronan.

7:14 Tony Cappuccio made a motion to accept Mr. Don MacKay as our new Planning Board Chairman.

Andrew Brown seconds motion. Vote 2-0 to accept Mr. Don MacKay as the new Planning Board Chairman.

**7:16** Town Manager Mark Leonard presented outgoing Planning Board Chair Mr. Chris Cronan a plaque In appreciation of his 25 plus years of outstanding service to the town of Veazie.

7:21 Mr. John Larson (Veazie's Code Enforcement Officer) made a presentation. Mr. Larson has had a request for approval from a local business to upgrade their outside signs to L.E.D.'s that also change the images and wording. Tony Cappuccio agreed to visit the business other location and video one of the signs in operation. We also were going research what restrictions other towns might have on this type of signage.

**7:45** Planning Board had a general discussion of issues to address moving forward, such as finishing our comprehensive plan. Mr. Cronan gave Mr. MacKay some direction on moving forward as the new Chair. The next Planning Board meeting will be on May, 4<sup>th</sup> 2015

8:25 Andy Brown made motion to close the meeting, Tony Cappuccio 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Meeting ended